MINUTES OF THE FEDERATION & COUNCIL LIAISON MEETING 

HELD 18 AUGUST 2010
Council Officers
Present:
Matt Hewes (Access Manager City Parks) and David Smart (Councillor)
Committee Members

Present:
John Burns (Chair), Tracey Llewellyn (Secretary), Steve Lucas (Treasurer), 
1) Apologies

Carol Downie and Helen Touray were unable to attend the meeting due to being on holiday and Mel Matthews has advised that, due to increased work commitments, her attendance at meetings ongoing will be limited.
2) Matters Arising
i. Site Rep training – Steve advised that the date of Sunday 3 October had been agreed. There was discussion as to the location and, although the facilities available suggest Weald is the best location, there was no decision as to the venue.
ii. In house maintenance team – Matt confirmed that Ben Annis has been appointed as the full time administrator for the Allotment Service effective now, that interviews are currently taking place for the two in-house vacancies, that there are some very good candidates and that the appointments will be made effective Monday 27 September.

iii. Eastbrook Farm – Matt is still waiting to hear officially from EDF. Given that we are approx 8 weeks in to the 12 week period EDF indicated initially, and given that it appears that nothing is being done to erect the blast barrier, Matt wishes to escalate the issue internally within the Council. Matt agreed that, as a matter of goodwill to the affected tenants, the new in-house team will give 2 days to strim the area in late September.

Action – Matt to discuss with Hugo/Gillian and David to email Geoffrey Theobald

iv. Manure – Matt advised that in terms of distribution to those tenants who need the manure, it appears to be going well.

v. Co-Worker Policy – Matt confirmed that it had been agreed that co-workers may inherit a full 250 size plot, but only given appropriate levels of cultivation are apparent.
vi. Community Plots – Work in progress.

vii. Allotments Week – It was noted that the events had not been well attended and that thought should be given to holding the events next year. It was noted that the Foredown event had been good but essentially this was because it was attended by potential new tenants. It was agreed that next year emphasis would be placed on training and new tenants/letting. 
3) Progress on Waiting Lists, Rule Review and Maintenance Staff
Matt confirmed that the waiting list, after finalising the recent “weeding” exercise, had been reduced to 1,157 but with the inclusion of summer applications it had gone up to approx. 1,500. Obviously, this will reduce after the autumn lettings have been completed and after approx 50 tenants are removed for non payment of the 2009/10 rental.

Matt circulated a draft letter which it is intended will be issued to tenants with the Rules over the coming weeks.

See matters arising 2.2 above regarding the recruitment of the in-house maintenance staff.
4) Allotments Week and Foredown Event 
See matters arising 2.7 above.
5) Weald Site Reps
Matt advised that complaints have been received regarding Peter Ferris at Weald i.e. about his attitude to people and his self appointment as Site Rep Supervisor.  Both John and Matt advised that they have tried to talk to him as he is clearly conflicted in his role as site rep and as the key individual at the shop and Horticultural Society. There is real concern from Matt that a complaint will be made which escalates beyond the allotment service and which will be dealt with by the Complaints Dept proper (see also 7 below).
The history behind the current situation was discussed i.e. given the size of the site that Weald had been divided into four quarters, each with its own site rep but who had equal status. It was agreed that this should be re-introduced, that Matt would ask Peter which quarter he prefers to have and that the site reps will report directly to Matt. It was noted that Matt will have to actively sell the principle to Peter Ferris!
6) Devolved Management of Allotment Sites
Hugo has asked Matt to raise the issue of devolving management of certain sites e.g. Weald to an independent group whereby control would be gained over part of a budget and independent decision making would take place. John mentioned Eastbourne where he is aware that this works well but whilst the Council may be in favour of considering such devolved management of certain sites, the Federation is not. Nonetheless, it was agreed to arrange a visit to Eastbourne to investigate further.
7) Harassment and Implementing Rules
Matt advised that he has received several allegations of harassment, subsequent to which he is now being harassed himself by one of the alleged perpetrators. Whilst he wishes it to be recognised that, where an allegation of harassment is made, there is a real desire to deal with the issue it appears that there is no mechanism by which to deal with complaints of harassment and he does not feel it appropriate that he, in particular, or the Allotment Service should be involved. Everyone strongly agreed and it was decided that both Matt and David would take the matter up with the Council Legal and Complaints units to identify who the correct arbiter of such harassment complaints should be.
Action: Matt and David to pursue within the Council

8) Equal Opportunities on Allotments
Matt advised that both an equal opportunities plan, inclusive of certain targets, is being formulated and that further details will follow in due course.
9) Learner Plots
Matt advised that these plots are waiting but that there appears to be a block in providing the content for the regular email bulletins. However, whilst Matt’s perception is that this is a Federation project, principally led by Mel Matthews, John and Steve disagreed. Their recollection is that funding was provided initially to set the plots up but not to have an ongoing involvement in training on them and the need for regular email guidance when access to the same information is available from a number of other sources i.e. the monthly enews letter and the BHAF WebPages.

As Matt is keen to move this issue on, it was agreed that the Committee members would discuss the matter at the next Committee meeting and that Matt would also talk to Carol Downie.
10)  Acceptable Cultivation 
Matt would like for there to be some pictorial, visual examples of what good, bad and borderline cultivation looks like, in order to back up the FAQs on the Allotment Service webpage. He feels that such images and copy would be best provided by the Federation rather than have something in “Council speak” and so he asked if something might be added to the BHAF website, which also has fewer limitations technically. It was agreed that Steve would speak to Mel as Webmaster about this, and that it should not be a problem.
Action: Steve to discuss with Mel
11) Site Rep Training Session
See matters arising 2.1 above
12) Date of Next Meeting
The date of the next meeting was agreed as Wednesday 20 October at 6.30pm at Stanmer.

13) Any Other Business

i. Steve enquired as to the status of the Weald application to the Development Fund for the limited mobility plots. Steve advised that an application had been received by the Federation, and that it had been approved in principle, but that a proper detailed invoice needed to be provided by Peter Richards. In the meantime, John confirmed that he does have the cheque and that he will pass it on.
